
End User License Agreement
AMHUSE Dataset

By signing this document the user, he or she who will make use of the 
database, agrees to the following terms.

1. Commercial use

The user may not use the database for any non-academic purpose. Non-
academic purpose include, but are not limited to:

• proving the efficiency of commercial systems

• training or testing of commercial systems

• using screenshots of subjects from the dataset in advertisements

• selling data from the dataset

• creating military applications

• developing governmental systems used in public spaces

2. Responsability

This document must be signed by a person with a permanent position at an 
academic institute (the signee). Up to five other researchers affiliated 
with the same institute for whom the signee is responsible may be named at 
the end of this document which allow them to work with this dataset.

3. Distribution

The use may not distribute the database or portions thereof in any way, 
with the exception of using small portions of data for the exclusive 
purpose of clarifying academic publications or presentations. Note that 
publications will have to comply with the terms stated in article 5.



4. Access

The user may only use the database after this End User License Agreement 
(EULA) has been signed and returned to the PhuSe Lab at Università degli 
Studi di Milano. The signed EULA should be returned in digital format by 
uploading it to the website when requesting an account at: 
http://amhuse.phuselab.di.unimi.it The user may not grant anyone access to 
the database by giving out their user name and password.

5. Publications

Publications include not only papers, but also presentations for 
conferences of educational purposes. All documents and papers that report 
on research that use any of the AMHUSE Dataset will cite the following 
paper:

Boccignone, G., Conte, D., Cuculo, V. and Lanzarotti, R. (2017) AMHUSE: A 
Multimodal dataset for HUmour SEnsing. In Proceedings of 19th ACM 
International Conference on Multimodal Interaction. (ICMI'17), ACM. DOI: 
10.1145/3136755.3136806

The user will send a copy of any document or papers that reports on 
research that uses the AMHUSE Dataset to <phuselab@di.unimi.it>.

6. Academic research

The user may only use the database for academic research.

7. Warranty

The database comes without any warranty. The PhuSe Lab at Università degli 
Studi di Milano can not be held accountable for any damage (physical, 
financial or otherwise) caused by the use of the database. The PhuSe Lab at
Università degli Studi di Milano will try to prevent any damage by keeping 
the database virus free.

8. Misuse

If at any point, the administrators of AMHUSE Dataset and/or PhuSe Lab at 
Università degli Studi di Milano have a reasonable doubt that the user does

http://amhuse.phuselab.di.unimi.it/
mailto:phuselab@di.unimi.it


not act in accordance to this EULA, he/she will be notified of this and 
will immediately be declined the access to the dataset.

User (name surname)    : __________________________________________

User’s Affiliation     : __________________________________________

User’s address         : __________________________________________

User’s e-mail          : __________________________________________

Additional Researcher 1: __________________________________________

Additional Researcher 2: __________________________________________

Additional Researcher 3: __________________________________________

Additional Researcher 4: __________________________________________

Additional Researcher 5: __________________________________________

Signature Date/place

________________________ ______________________
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